Town of Leverett 

Special Town Meeting Minutes
March 22, 2011, 7 PM

Leverett Elementary School

Town Meeting was called to order at 7:15 by Moderator, Gary Gruber a quorum being deemed present.

Article One:  To see if the Town will vote to appropriate, borrow or transfer from available funds, a sum of money to be expended under the direction of the Selectboard for the repair and/or replacement of the roof and windows in the 1950 and 1956 portions of the Leverett Elementary School located at 85 Montague Road; the proposed repair project would materially extend the useful life of the school and preserve an asset that otherwise is capable of supporting the required educational program, and for which the Town may be eligible for a school construction grant for the Massachusetts School Building Authority (“MSBA”).  The MSBA’s grant program is capable of supporting the discretionary program based on need, as determined by the MSBA, and any project costs the Town incurs in excess of any grant approved by and received from the MSBA shall be the sole responsibility of the Town.  Any grant that the Town of Leverett may receive from the MSBA for the project shall not exceed the lesser of (1) 51.42 percent (%) of eligible, approved project costs, as determined by the MSBA, or (2) the total maximum grant amount determined by the MSBA, or take any action relative thereto.

Motion: (Rich Brazeau) I move that the Town of Leverett vote to appropriate the sum of Five Hundred and Sixty Four Thousand, Two Hundred and Forty Eight Dollars ($564,248) for the repair and/or replacement of the roof and windows in the 1950 and 1956 portions of the Leverett Elementary School located at 85 Montague Rd.(the “Project”), which proposed repair project would materially extend the useful life of the school and preserve an asset that otherwise is capable of supporting the required educational program, said sum to expended under the direction of the Select Board, and to meet said appropriation the Treasurer, with approval of the Select Board, is authorized to borrow said sum under M.G.L. Chapter 44, or any other enabling authority; that the town of Leverett acknowledges that the Massachusetts School Building Authority’s (“MSBA”) grant program is a non-entitlement, discretionary program based on need as determined solely by the MSBA, and any project costs the Town of Leverett incurs in excess of any grant approved by and received from the MSBA shall be the sole responsibility of the Town; provided further that any grant that the Town of Leverett may receive from the MSBA for the Project shall not exceed the lesser of (1) 51.42 percent (51.42%) of eligible, approved project costs, as determined by the MSBA, or (2) the total maximum grant amount determined by the MSBA; provided that any appropriation hereunder shall be subject to and contingent upon an affirmative vote of the Town to exempt the amounts required for the payment of interest and principal on said borrowing from the limitations on taxes imposed by M.G.L. Chapter 59, Section 21C (Proposition 2 ½); and that the amount of borrowing authorized pursuant to this vote shall be reduced by any grant amount set forth in the Project Funding Agreement that may be executed between the Town of Leverett and the MSBA.
Seconded.
Finance Committee recommends this article.

Questions were asked and answered by the Architect, Select Board, and Town Administrator about the three parts of the project: windows, roof, and attic insulation.

Motion carries unanimously.

Adjourned: 8:00 PM




Lisa Stratford, Town Clerk
